

ACEC OKLAHOMA/ODOT Partnering Meeting
Friday, May 13, 2022

Attendees include Joe Brutsche, Justin Hernandez, Brian Taylor, Daniel Nguyen, Dawn Sullivan, Greg Allen, Jenny Johnson, John Bowman, Randy Woods, Tim Tegler, Jennifer Hankins, Greg Allen, Chad Grinsteiner, Brad Smith, Chad Pendley, Jenny Sallee, Kevin Kriewall, Tim Tegeler, Siv Sundaram, Mike Thompson.

Mike Thompson Calls the Meeting to Order at 10:05 AM

- A. Mike Thompson recognizes Brian Taylor to discuss an ODOT-OTA Update and Modernization Progress.
 - a. ODOT is striving to work better with OTA and get public awareness messaging out. As the conversation of transportation moves forward and its growth/demand facts will focus on commuter and widening of I35. All the above approach.
 - b. Modernization Report
 - i. Many aspects are on “pause” to give the innovation team time to staff up and focus on “getting it right” the first time. Modernization will continue to invest in employees-consultant support however funds of ODOT are with ODOT.
 - ii. Environmental will not change—Joe is new employee
 - iii. ACEC will be getting “heads up” as changes progress
 - c. Brian Taylor opens for questions.
- B. Mike Thompson provides legislative update:
 - a. Focus on monitoring SB 1610 and SCR 28. They are not progressing however we have to be diligent on our efforts to educate officials of the problems with this proposed solutions.
 - b. HB 3484 signed into law. ACEC request for companies headquartered in and out of state.
 - c. The budget continues to move forward with the legislature however the Governor has not been invited to discussions with budget leaders.
- C. Randy Woods is recognized to discuss signing and stamping.
 - a. Siv Sundaram, Michael Pearson, and Myself attended OKPELS Board meeting April 7th - Mo Harmon from Bentley and Jenny Sallee of Garver attended virtually.
 - b. Mo shared a brief presentation on how FloridaDOT, MinnesotaDOT and UtahDOT are currently doing 3D Plan delivery.
 - a. Mo also mentioned a study being done by NCHRP about this very subject, and we are still waiting for that to be released.
 - c. We received good feedback from the Board, and they asked some good questions. We’re planning to continue the conversations between us and the Board; next Board meeting is June 9th.

OK I.D.E.A.S.:

- a. Held first quarterly meeting of 2022, second overall, last Wednesday.

- b. We presented where we currently are with ORD, OBD, and the connected Workspace. We now have a unified Workspace called the “OTC Connected Environment” - Includes Roadway, Bridge, Traffic, R/W & Utilities, Hydraulics, Construction & Land Survey.
 - c. Currently researching Level of Detail & Model delivery.
 - d. Workspace bug and enhancement reporting webform and tracker are now live.
 - e. We highly encourage everyone to join the IDEAS group to stay up to date on our progress.
- D. Jennifer Hankins provides an update regarding working groups.
Administrative and training working groups have members and are ready to start meeting in the coming months
- E. Mike Thompson discusses future conference and Jennifer Hankins is following up on locations.
- F. Other issues: topics for next partnering conference: new contracting processes, erosion control, sign changes-update, driving through work zones-females in trucking

With no new business meeting concludes at 10:50am